Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, January 6, 1986

Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and John J. Jones. Meeting called to order at 7:30pm.

Rachel was asked to leave the room while the remaining selectmen appointed her chairman of the board.

Rachel returned to the office and was presented with the gavel by Katherine M. Ring.

Alice M. Flanders Treasurer, was read a list of concerns by the Chirman of the Board, Rachel C. Reinstein.

Mr. Tatro found his assessment high and was given an abatement application as well as a exemption application for Veterarn.

Mr. Michael Oldershaw, Jr. 588-2351 questioned his land assessment since he is not on a Town maintained Rd. Mr. Oldershaw Sr. requested his name be offered for the Planning Board if there is an opening.

Mr. & Mrs. Zachos inquired about their assessment also. Applications were handed out to all who felt their assessments were too high.

Katherin Ring, retiring Chairman of the Board was presented with a testimonial by Rachel C. Reinstein. Copy attached.

Meeting adjourned 10:15

ems

## In appreciation is the service po willingly rendered is the energy with which it is tendered is the love she has for the Town for emergencies quickey put down is the case she quies from her heart for the temper that's cheeked at the start for the marriages she has performed is for Antein whose heart she has warmed is the noise we make when we sing and shout out our thanks to Katherine M. Ring

(X) .